EARTH REMOVAL STORMWATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE
TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2022, 6:00 PM
MINUTES

Chairman Savage called the virtual meeting to order at 6:00 PM.
Members present: Steven Savage, George Barringer, Bruce Easom, and Bob Hanninen

GROTON HILL MUSIC

The Committee met with Gary Shepherd of Groton Hill Music to discuss completion of the project so the facility
could be open to the public in September 2022. The Committee asked what work had been done since the
Nitsch field report dated August 1, 2022 and the Christopher Environmental Associates report dated August 10,
2022.

Mr. Shepherd said the access road and parking lots had been paved that day, and the intersection of Old Ayer
Road and Main Street had been improved in accordance with the agreement with the Town. The runoff to
James Brook is cleaner now that it was before the project began. All ADA and emergency vehicle access
requirements have been met.

Chairman Savage asked how long it would take to complete the remaining site work. Mr. Shepherd said until
the spring or summer of 2023. They are still working on the area in the rear of the building. Their goal is to
meet all the Town’s requirements.

The motion was made by Hanninen, seconded by Easom, to issue a partial Certificate of Completion for Groton
Hill Music. The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote: Hanninen —aye, Easom-aye, Barringer — aye,
Savage — aye.

Mr. Shepherd said they would be holding a “hard hat” concert on December 3, 2022 and all Committee
members are welcome to attend.

MINUTES
The motion was made by Barringer, seconded by Hanninen, to approve the minutes of July 5, 2022. The motion
passed by roll call vote: Barringer-aye, , Hanninen — aye, Savage — aye, Easom — aye.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Collette
Earth Removal Stormwater Inspector



